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1990 - 1999 Mid-Valley/Benton County Genealogical Society Notebook
Containing society meeting and board minutes

_____________________________________________________________________________

1993 Officers:

President _______________Daniel Froehlich
1st Vice President_________Jim Russell
2nd Vice President_________Joy Read
Secretary _______________Janice Barclay
Treasurer_______________ Darrell Kahl
Librarian _______________ Wendy James (moved) Jean Grube will finish the year

Committees:
Book Chairman__________Damaris Reynolds
Queries _______________ Mabelle Martsching
Membership____________ Ken Bielman
Merchandising__________ Damaris
Newsletter _____________Ed Stratton
Service projects_________ Becky Kiger (Cemetery survey)

Programs scheduled:
January 1993:  Margaret Ingraham’s program on writing your personal history
 was rescheduled due to snow and ice.  
Becky Kiger will talk about the Newspaper Indexing project the society is doing for the
museum.
Suggestions for future programs were discussed.  Pat Coolican could present a program on
the Irish Research Seminar she attended or someone from the Albany group of Canadian
researchers could be asked to present a program.

January 3, 1993 Board meeting selected notes:
Discussed the 1993 Oregon Trail Celebration and would pay the Oregon Trail Council $4.95
for a packet of information and wondered if we might invite a speaker from them.
Ed Stratton asked members to help find a book for beginners on “ How to do Genealogy.

Lee Rudisill is writing life history profiles of Mid-Valley Genealogical Society Charter
Members for the Newsletter.  

February 1993, Becky Kiger, Judy Juntunen, and Ed Stratton presented a program on
extracting information from microfilm of older Gazette -Times newspapers

March 6, 1993 - Roland Crozier presented a program to Polk County Genealogical Society
on post offices .



Damaris suggested checking with the College United Methodist Church next door to the
Benton County Historical Museum about renting space.   She would check on price,
availability and suitability and would also check with the Benton County Historical Museum
about the use of the auditorium at the museum.

April 1993 - All the cemetery books are done and ready for sale after six years of hard work.
The class for Beginners is now being prepared.

May 1993 - Family Trails is celebrating The Oregon Trail sesquicentennial (150 years).



1990 - 1999 Mid-Valley/Benton County Genealogical Society Notebook
Containing society meeting and board minutes

_____________________________________________________________________________

1994 Officers
All officers have agreed to serve another year except the secretary.
President____________ Ken Bielman
1st Vice President_____ Judy Beales
2nd Vice President_____ Danell Aukerman
Treasurer____________Ron Edwards
Secretary____________ Jo Triggs
Librarian____________ Jean Grube 

Committees
Library Scheduling_________Mary Yoke 
Queries_________________ Mabelle Martsching
Service Projects__________ Becky Kiger 

*Ed Stratton reporting on GT Obituary project
*Danell Aukerman reporting on Surname Files

Membership_____________ Jim Russell
Newsletter_______________ Ed Stratton
Merchandising and Books___ Damaris Reynolds
Audit___________________  Becky Kiger and Ron Edwards

Programs: Genealogist, Ron Bremer, author of Compendium of Historical
Sources will present a 2 hour program in exchange for lodging.  He will bring
his books for sale.  “A Mini Genealogy Seminar” co-hosted by the Benton
County Historical Museum. 

Program: Ken Munford, a society member, will present a program on Benton
County discussing Donation Land Claims.

Note:
The Jan 1994 meeting minutes mentions Daniel Froehlich had been the past
president for the previous 3 years.  (1991, 1992, 1993)

Note: In August 1994 arrangements were made with the Methodist Church
beside the museum for MVGS to rent their large social hall for Business
meetings and General meetings.  See the letter to MVGS from Damaris
Reynolds dated Aug 20, 1994.

Note:
This information copied from the 1994 - 1996 Mid -Valley Genealogical Society Notebook to compile
information for a 50th year history of our Mid-Valley Genealogical Society/Benton County Genealogical Society. 
   Linda Olsen



1990 - 1999 Mid-Valley/Benton County Genealogical Society Notebook
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_____________________________________________________________________________

1995 Officers and appointed positions

President: Ken Bielman
1st Vice President: Danell Aukerman
2nd Vice President: Judy Beals
Treasurer: Ron Edwards
Secretary: Cecilia Anderson and Mary yoke

Committees 
Librarian_________________ Jean Grube (new books listed in Newsletter)
Library Staffing____________ Lee Rudisill
Queries__________________ Mitch Beard
Service Projects___________  Mabelle Martsching
GT Obituary Project_________Ed Stratton
Cemetery Index____________Jean Grube and Damaris Reynolds
Membership______________ Jim Russell (142 members)
Newsletter________________ Ed Stratton talked about the society’s 25th Anniversary             
                                      coming up in 1996.
Merchandising and Books____ Damaris Reynolds
Historian__________________Virginia Hoeye
Telephone________________ Betty Swan
Audit_____________________Sheila Fitzgerold
Surname File______________ Danell
Budget ___________________Darrell Kahl and Becky Kiger
Computer ________________ John Redman, Damaris Reynolds, Ron Edwards, Ed Stratton
Labels (Nor Pack)__________ Laura Crozier

Society Name Change:
October 1995 Mid-Valley Genealogical Society General Meeting listed under unfinished
business “...The Society name change was explained ...These changes will be voted on at
the November meeting.”

By April 1995 the newsletter would be mailed to members.

Note:
This information copied from the 1994 - 1996 Mid -Valley Genealogical Society Notebook to compile
information for a 50 year history of our Mid-Valley Genealogical Society/Benton County Genealogical
Society.      Linda Olsen  









1990 - 1999 Benton County Genealogical Society 
formerly Mid-Valley Genealogical Society 

Notebook Containing society meeting and board minutes
_____________________________________________________________________
**January 1996 Newsletter is the first Newsletter with the name changed to Benton County
Genealogical Society \formerly Mid-Valley Genealogical Society.

1996 Officers and appointed positions

President_______________  Ken Bielman
1st Vice President_________ Gene Kelsey
2nd Vice President_________Judy Beals
Treasurer_______________ Ron Edwards
Secretary_______________ Lelia Crawford
Librarian _______________ Jean Grube
 

Committees
Membership_____________  Danell Aukerman
Public Relations/Hostess___  Judy Beals
Library Staffing___________  Lee Rudisill
Queries_________________  Mabelle Martsching
Service Projects___________ Becky Kiger 
GT Obituary Project________ Ed Stratton
Cemetery Index___________ Jean Grube and Damaris Reynolds
Newsletter________________Ed Stratton
Merchandising and Books____Damaris Reynolds
Label Collections__________  Mary Hamlin
Pedigree Charts and Surname file___ Jim Russell
Audit ____________________Bob Tarrant and Joan Phillips
Public Relations ___________ Mitch Beard
Historian_________________ Virginia Hoeye
Budget__________________  Daniel Froehlich Chrmn, Sheila Fitzpatrick, Betty Swan
Computer Survey __________ Joan Mueller
By Laws _________________ Gene Newcomb

Programs: 
Danell Aukerman presented a program on archival materials and supplies.

June 1996 – was the Celebration of the 25th Anniversary of the society with a salad
luncheon and a cake for the occasion.  Charter members able to attend told about their
activities in the society.   See copy of the invitations.

Note:  This information copied from the 1994 - 1996 Mid -Valley Genealogical Society Notebook to compile
information for a 50 year history of our Mid-Valley Genealogical Society/Benton County Genealogical Society. 
Linda Olsen
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____________________________________________________

1997 Officers and appointed positions

President_______________________Gene Kelsey
1st Vice President ________________ Ken Bielman
2nd Vice President________________ Judy Beals
Treasurer ______________________ Gene Newcomb
Secretary ______________________ Leila Crawford
Librarian _______________________ Jean Grube

Committees
Membership_____________  Danell Aukerman
Library Scheduling________  Lee Rudisill
Queries_________________  Mabelle Martsching
Service Projects___________ Becky Kiger 
Newsletter________________Ed Stratton
Book Purchases___________Damaris Reynolds
Norpac Label Collections____ Mary Hamlin
Pedigree Charts and Surname file___ Jim Russell
Audit ____________________Bob Tarrant and JoAnne Phillips
Press Relations ___________ Mitch Beard
Society History____________ Virginia Hoeye
Budget__________________ Pat Coolican, Chair, Bob Tarrant, John Yoke
Computer Survey __________Joan Mueller
Merchandising ____________Damaris Reynolds

BCGS Web page:
In January 1997, Danell Aukerman and Johnathan Cardoza discussed a society web page. 
By December, Johnathan had moved and Danell became web master. 
Danell and Dorothy Burt copied historical papers from the State Library to post on our
website.  They found seven boxes of Benton County WPA records there. 

1997 March BCGS Newsletter announcement:
A Beginning Genealogy Class with instructors and class agenda were offered in the Annex. 
Participants were limited to 20. Cost was $12 for singles and $17 for a couple.   It was a
huge success!  21 attended and 10 signed up as new members.  The classes that Danell
taught  through Linn Benton Community College were also a source of new students.  Danell
encouraged her students to follow up their genealogical research by joining the Benton
County Genealogical Society.
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____________________________________________________

1998 Officers and appointed positions (from floppy disk in minutes notebook)

President ________________Gene Kelsey
1st Vice President _________ Ken Bielman
2nd Vice President _________Charlene Talbot and Dave Kribs
Secretary ________________Jim Russell
Treasurer________________ Gene Newcomb
Librarian ________________ Jean Grube
Membership _____________ Danell Aukerman (WPA, Gen Web, teaching classes)

Committees
Library Staffing ___________  Lee Rudisill and Leila Crawford
Merchandising and Books____Damaris Reynolds
Queries__________________ Mabelle Martsching
Newsletter _______________ Dorothy Burt and Janice Barclay changed at mid year               
                                                                                               with Ed Stratton
Web Page _______________ Gene Kelsey
Label Collections __________ Leila Crawford
Pedigree Charts and Surname File ___Jim Russell

February 1998 - Proceeds from the May 16th Garage Sale will be donated to the Benton
County Historical Society in support of their Building Fund, in appreciation for their
cooperation and support of our Genealogical Society.  ($160 was donated)

March 1998 - Danell reported the society now has 158 members.

April 1998 - Danell and Geralyn Barry and her husband traveled to Salem to meet with a
person who is writing a grant proposal to acquire equipment to copy WPA documents on the
State Library site so they may put them on the Internet. 

April 1998 - Danell reported that 37 out of the 163 current members now have e-mail
addresses.  Reminder letters will be mailed to the other members who have not paid their
dues.

Sept 1998 - Ed and Nellie Stratton and Alesa Nason compiled an index to Fagan’s Illustrated
History of Benton County and donated it to our library.

Dec 1998 - Ted Gump will be the auctioneer for the annual Christmas auction.
_____________________________________________________________________



1990 - 1999 Benton County Genealogical Society 
formerly Mid-Valley Genealogical Society 

Notebook Containing society meeting and board minutes
____________________________________________________

1999 Officers and appointed positions  (from floppy disk in minutes notebook)

President________________David Kribs
1st Vice President__________Ken Bielman 
2nd Vice President_________ Charlene Talbot 
Secretary________________Terri Greene 
Treasurer _______________ Gene Newcomb
Librarian________________ Jean Grube
Membership _____________Leila Crawford
Newsletter ______________ Dorthy Burt and Janice Barclay

Jan 1999 - Larry Landis will present a program on “Using the OSU Archives for
Historical/Genealogical Research.

Feb, March, and April 1999 - continued story in newsletter about the Experience of a Union
Soldier in the Civil War.

March 1999 - Lee Gentemann was acknowledged and thanked in our newsletter for his
efforts developing our outstanding Benton County USGenWeb page.

March 1999 - Mary Gallagher will present a program in April on “Identifying and Preserving
Family Items for the Future.”

April 1999 - Lee Rudisill volunteered to be in charge of the Spring garage sale that will be
held Saturday May 15.  Several volunteers needed to help.  (netted $538. 93) 

Nov 1999 - Ted Gump will be the auctioneer in November.
“Kith & Kin” Newsletter column started by Charlene Talbot started this month.  

Sept 1999 - Danell Aukerman is teaching genealogy classes in Corvallis, Sweet Home and
Albany.  Cost is $12 for 3 hour classes.
Welcome packets being handed out to new members was discussed.

Oct 1999 - Future program topics: Quakers, Native Americans, Civil War, Oregon Trail, and
Migrations were suggested.
Danell has added most of the Phinney interviews on our website and a very informative
program was presented by Dale and Kathy Moss on research in the British Isles.

Dec 1999 - Newsletter articles by request:  Another Civil War letter and “Researching Our
Female Ancestors.”



Christmastime flood

Our December 1999 Newsletter tells about the terrible flood in the Willamette Valley in 1861-
1862 which has not been equaled since.  It began on Sunday, December 29, 1861.  At its
height, there was said to be four feet of water over the entire valley floor.  By the time it
began to subside on the first Sunday in January, 1862, much livestock had been drowned
and fences houses and barns had been swept away in tragic numbers.  The Wiley Winkle
family lived on the butte which is about 6 miles south of Corvallis.  All they could see in any
direction was water and the floating corpses of dead animals and the wreckage of buildings
washing up on the butte.  According to local folklore, Mrs. Winkle wanted her husband to go
down and stick his finger in the water and taste it for she thought it must surely be the ocean
coming inland.
_________________________________________________________________________


